


 





continue to support that expense.  You asked for money for training but is not where it went.  Clarence Hill stated that the truck at Ed's needs a new flatbed and is almost ready.  The truck at Norm St. Pierre's house has a bad pump.  We have four trucks and have only spent one dollar for them.  They all work.  Rick Downing asked if we will save money on insurance premiums.  Peter Theriault answered that it will not effect premiums.  We were not to fight structure fires.  Dry hydrants will remain in place.  


A motion was made by Lee Holman to place left over money in an escrow account for future fire fighting.  This motion was seconded by Rick Downing. Discussion:  Lee Holman asked how much money is available in  hopes of keeping the fire department alive.  David Kraske answered there is $3168.00 in appropriation.  Peter Theriault stated money can be kept in a separate account.      Marge Pettingill asked if this would take care of the fines.  David Kraske answered if the fire department is disbanded the penalties may be forgiven.  


vote by show of hands to amend article 5 to state-raise zero dollars,


disband fire department and lapse all remaining funds into escrow 


account:   yes.


A motion was made by Darlene Burdin to end discussion.  This motion was seconded by Bev Murphy.


vote by show of hands to end discussion:  yes.


vote by show of hands on article 5 as amended:  yes.





ARTICLE 6:


A motion was made by David Kraske to vote to allow curbside pick-up of household trash/recyclables at the Pine Shore Development.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.  


A motion was made by Scott Swain to table Article 6.  This motion was seconded by


Jeremy Johnson.  Discussion:  Scott Swain stated the original intent in the agreement was that the town would occur no costs concerning the development.   Would this be fair to other areas for example McSherry Lane?  David Kraske stated he studied the contract and Scott is correct.  The organization is supposed to handle its own waste.  The amount of taxes paid by Pine Shore land owners is approx. $38,000.   Twenty-five to twenty eight percent of the land owners in Pine Shores are residents.  Land owners receive curb-side pickup on private roads.  It is an issue of legality and fairness. Peter Theriault stated camp roads and private roads will not be effected.  Ron Melendy stated he has been in Hartford for one and one half years and is happy to be here.  He states that the property taxes are high and the town only plows one half mile of road to Pine Shores.  Agrees this is a fairness issue.  Lee Holman agreed on tabling the article.  It is a large issue.  Arthur Harvey asked how the trash issue at Camp Wekeela was resolved year ago.  Scott Swain stated Pine Shores entered an agreement which stated no services.  Land owners knew about it when they bought their land.  Darlene Burdin asked if the article is tabled does that mean no services?  Marge Pettingill stated Camp Wekeela was allowed to have a key to the dump for some time but it was more than expected.  They now hire a private company to take care of their trash.    Arthur Calawa stated he lives across from Camp Wekela and there are seven large dumpsters located at Camp Wekeela.  They pay $20,000 in taxes.  We should get legal advice concerning this situation.  Lee Holman stated this issue is not about being fair.  Peter Theriault stated we have done research.  The issue is black and white. Either we pick up trash or not.  Pine Shores pays a large amount of taxes and receive no services.  This has nothing to do with road maintenance.  Joan Jasper stated people seem to forget that precedent was set years ago when Patten purchased property. Mr. Gardner stated that Camp Wekeela is a commercial operation and has nothing to do with Pine Shores.  Bob Calawa agreed that Camp Wekeela is commercial and they keep their trash separate from ours.  Dave Bowen stated everyone knew about trash pick-up when they purchased their property.  There are many conditions in the agreement.  It is a legal document and would cost a lot of money to enforce all covenants.  Arthur Harvey stated the covenant does not have to be enforced.  Darlene Burdin stated curbside pick-up is a new service.  Will Pine Shores be denied for all new services from now on.  Arlene Nason does not disagree to services but the agreement is legally binding.  We should contact a lawyer.  Ron Melendy stated this is a difficult decision.  Patten Corp. is no different than any realtor.  


A motion was made by Darlene Burdin to end discussion.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by show of hands to end discussion:  yes.


vote by show of hands to table Article 6:  yes.





ARTICLE 7:


A motion was made by David Kraske to see if the Town will vote to continue the discontiuance for Winter Road maintenance for the following roads until June 30, 2012; Gurney Hill from the residence of John Sharratt to the easterly end of the road and Darrington Road from the intersection of Davenport Road to the northerly end of the road.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theraiult.  Discussion:  Patty Carr stated that she lives on Darrington Road and her driveway is 1052' from the intersection of Davenport road and she would like the road to stay plowed to her driveway.  


A motion was made by David Kraske to amend the article to state close the following to Winter Road maintenance, Gurney Hill road from John Sharratt's to the easterly end of the road and  Darrington road from Patty Carr's driveway to the northernly end of the road.  This motion was seconded by Patty Carr.  Discussion:  Colleen Bullecks asked if there were any other full time residents on either road.  David Kraske answered no.


vote by show of hands to amend Article 7 to read 'Gurney Hill Road from Sharratt property to easterly end of road and Darrington Road from Patty Carr driveway to northernly end of the road':  yes.


vote by show of hands on Article 7 as amended:  yes.





ARTICLE 8:


A motion was made by Joan Jasper to see if the Town will vote to authorize the Board of Selectmen, on behalf of the Town, to join with other participating municipal and quasi-municipal employers in a Multiple Empolyer Welfare Arrangement for the provision of emplyee health benefits, as authorized by 24-A M.R.S.A. & 6601 et seq., said Arrangement to be know as the "Maine Municipal Emplyees Health Trust" (Health Trust): and for that purpose and in consideration of the mutual covenants and agreements amoung participating employers, to authorize the Board of Selectmen to enter into a Participation Agreement on behalf of the Town and take whatever other actions may be necessary. The authority granted herein shall continue until revoked.  This motion was seconded by Bev Murphy.  Discussion:  Colleen Bullecks asked for an explanation.  Dave Bowen explained that it meant placing Towns in pools to lower the costs for Health Insurance.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 9:


A motion was made by Scott Swain to see if the Town will vote to raise $10,000.00 through taxation and spend up to $10,000.00 from capital outlay account for remaining expenses for the fy 2002-03 to initiate the relocation of the sand & salt site, the cost of land, and provide the required building container with cover.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.  Discussion:  Arlene Nason asked where will it be moved to.  Dave Bowen answered we are looking at proposed sites with DEP. The sand pile is polluting the enviroment and is an eyesore.  Ms. Dunn asked if we can construct a building at the current site.  Dave Bowen answered we do not own the land and it is to close to the watershed.  We are researching the cost of building on poles and looking for the best way to start the process.  We would like to start before DEP issues fines. Peter Theriault stated that DEP has already classified us and  we are starting to fix the problem before it is mandated.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 10:	


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to see if the Town will vote to raise $81,514.00 for the Administration Account.  This motion was seconded by Darlene Burdin.


vote by show of hands:  yes.








ARTICLE 11:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $5,750.00 through taxation for the Assessing/Tax Maps Account.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.  Discussion:  Arthur Harvey asked if this money would be spent by the Selectmen.  Dave Bowen answered the contract is out to bid.  We received two bids in the amounts of $3700.00 and $3750.00. The extra amount is to start equalization.  The last one was done in 1993.  Two volunteers will assist the assessors in visiting sites.  Joan Jasper asked are the agents certified.  Dave Bowen answered yes.  Lee Holman asked who the two volunteers were.  Dave Bowen answered David Kraske and John Convey.  


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 12:


A motion was made by Darlene Burdin to see if the Town will vote to raise $4622.00 through taxation for the Recreation Account.  This motion was seconded  by Rick Downing.  Discussion:  Arlene Nason asked for the breakdown.  Peter Theriault stated that $2900.00 was for youth sports, $200.00 for ballfield,  zero for swimming and $500.00 for misc. items.  Arlene Nason stated the picnic tables need to be replaced at the beach and $500.00 is not enough to replace them.  


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to amend Article 12 to state 'raise $8000.00'.  This motion was seconded by Arthur Harvey.  Discussion:  Peter Theriault stated that the ballfields need more money.  There are lots of kids and it is difficult to find volunteers to help.  Arlene Nason asked if anyone sees a campfire on the beach to please report it.  Kids have damaged picnic tables.  Marge Pettingill asked if the picnic table bases could be made of concrete.  Arthur Harvey asked if any of the $8000.00 is for the beach.  Peter Theriault answered yes.


vote by show of hands to amend Article 12 to read '$8000.00':  yes.


vote by show of hands on Article 12 as amended:  yes.





ARTICLE 13:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $1,000.00 through taxation for the General Assistance Account.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske.  Discussion:  Arthur Harvey asked how much has been spent in previous years.  Dave Bowen answered last years figure was $300.00.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 14:


A motion was made by Morrill Nason to see if the Town will vote to raise $400.00 through taxation for the Hartford Heritage Society.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 15:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $500.00 through taxation for the Hartford Newsletter.  This motion was seconded by Morrill Nason.  Discussion:  Darlene Burdin thanked Arlene for all the work she has done. The newsletter has connected her to the community.  Arlene Nason stated that she is trying to keep the budget down.  There will be a Yard Sale next Saturday.  We need volunteers for the Spaghetti Supper.  Arthur Harvey asked what is the total cost involved in producing the newsletter. Arlene Nason answered if she has the newsletter printed at a shop it costs $450.00.  If it is done at the Town Office the cost is $300.00 for paper, toner and postage.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 16:


A motion was made by Darlene Burdin to see if the Town will vote to raise $2,500.00 through taxation for the Town Office/Town Hall/Town Garage Accounts.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.  Discussion:  Arlene Nason asked if there was any oppurtunity to lower the ceilings in the Town Hall to avoid echoing.  Dave Bowen stated that would have to be a separate article.  This article is mainly for maintenance.  Lee Holman stated that ceilings should not be lowered the hot air in the Town Hall is intolerable as it is.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 17:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $2,500.00 through taxation for the Cemetery Account.  This motion was seconded by Rick Downing.  Discussion:  Rick Downing asked if this covers stone repair.  Dave Bowen answered it does not cover stone repair. Covers mowing, fences and flags.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 18:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $1,000.00 through taxation for the Capital Outlay Account.  This motion was seconded by Bev Murphy.  Discussion:  Rick Downing asked to explain.  Dave Bowen stated that money is future needs.  


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 19:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $1,250.00 through taxation for the Highway Equipment Account.  Discussion:  Peter Theriault stated money is used for maintenance of equipment for example the grader.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 20:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $106,500.00 for the Winter Roads Account.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.  Discussion:  Rick Downing asked for the breakdown.  Dave Bowen stated amount is $2000.00 more this year.  Contract amount and Salt quantity increased.  We are getting more freezing rain rather than snow.  Scott Steele asked have we look at doing this on our own.  Peter Theriault answered we would have to gradually look at it.  It would cost a lot of money. Darlene Burdin stated the contractor did a good job last winter.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 21:


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to see if the Town will vote to raise $70,000.00 throught taxation for the paving of the Town roads.  This motion was seconded by Bev Murphy.  Discussion:  Arthur Harvey asked if money is for paving unpaved roads.  David Kraske stated the Road Committee has a 5 year plan.  This years project is to complete paving 1.8 miles of Church Street and Cary Hill Road is dangerously rutted.  The plan is to repair paved roads only.  Scott Swain stated Town Farm Road needs tarring.  Dave Bowen stated Stetson Road and Town Farm Road are in the plan for next year.  David Kraske stated the Five Year Plan has to be reviewed every year.  Scott Steele asked if this incudes fixing base or just hot top.  Dave Bowen answered fixing the base of roads comes from the Summer Road Fund.  We are trying to make sure ditching and bases are done prior to paving.  Rick Downing asked if we get State Aid.  Dave Bowen answered we get Local Road Assistance but we must plow 12.5 miles of Rte. 219 and Rte. 140.  Joan Jasper stated Excise Tax from vehicle registration goes toward the roads.  Scott Swain asked where money is going.  Dave Bowen stated we receive bids to pave.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 22:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $55,000.00 through taxation for Summer Roads and Bridge Maintenance Account.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.  Discussion:  Rick Downing asked which bridges are included.  David Kraske stated Bog Brook Bridge, Goding Road, Cowett Road and Spring Road.  All culverts are our responsibility.  The bridge on Labrador Pond Road is in question.  Sumner would like to have bridge repaired but we discontinued the Road.  We are researching the subject with MMA.  Scott Swain asked how much substructure is involved.  Dave Bowen answered we have done a lot of substructure work including culverts.  Ms. Lafoy asked when her road will be fixed.  David Krase stated that she should talk to the Road Committee after the meeting.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 23:


A motion was made  by Peter Theriault to see if the Town will vote to raise $53,438.00 through taxation for the solid waste and recycling.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske.  Discussion:  Rick Downing asked for the breakdown.  Dave Bowen answered money is for the Transfer Station, Curbside pick-up, and Tonnage for waste disposal.    We do not pay for recycling.  David Kraske stated one person out of four has recycables out on recycling days.  Scott Swain stated there are a lot of complaints about Archies. People have seen Archies picking up trash in Canton before starting the Hartford route. Peter Theriault stated that any complaints should be taken up with Archies.  Lee Holman stated that people are not recycling in her area.  David Kraske stated that he has visited the  recycling site.  He observed that residents are recycling and has witnessed Recycling truck picking up recyclables.  Arlene Nason stated that some people are recycling but more need to start.  Joan Jasper stated that Archies stops at Canton Variety to get coffee before starting route but does not pick-up any garbage.  


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to add an additional $2500.00 to the amount stated in Article 23.  This motion was seconded by David Kraske.  Discusson:  Dave 


Bowen stated that tonnage is high.  We may be over budget for this year.  Arthur Harvey stated we spent $20,000.00 to $30,000.00 the year before curb side pick-up began.  Why has amount doubled.  Dave Bowen answered that when we switched to curbside the costs were identical.  Sumner is spending $72,000.00 with less people.  Lee Holman stated this budget is for upcoming year 2002-2003.  Not for previous year.  Joan Jasper stated that we cannot raise money for previous years expenses.  Arthur Harvey stated that Joan Jasper is correct but the Selectmen usually do as they please.  Jeremy Johnson asked what is the right way to rectify the situation.  Dave Bowen answered that this was done two years ago in another situation.  Arlene Nasons stated we can raise money now or have a Special Town Meeting.  Joan Jasper stated that you can overdraw 5% except on Winter Roads.  Arlene Nason stated trust the Selectmen. They have the manual and know the laws.  She disagreed that the Selectmen do as they please.


vote by show of hands to amend the amount shown by $2500.00:  yes-15       no-12


A motion was made by Arthur Harvey to revote and change the amendment to state 'raise $53,438.00 for curbside pick-up and $2500.00 to cover any overage in current year'.  This motion seconded by Scott Swain.


vote by show of hands to reconsider amendment:  yes.


vote by show of hands to amend article 23 to read raise $53,438.00 for curbside and $2500.00  to cover any overage in current year 2001-2002.  no.


vote on article 23 as written:  yes.





ARTICLE 24:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to raise $750.00 through taxation and appropriate all associated revenue for the Animal Control Account.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 25:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will authorize the Board of Selectmen on behalf of the Town to sell and dispose of any real estate acquired by the town for non-payment of taxes thereon, or acquired by any other means, sale or sales to be by sealed bid and advertised seven days in advance by posting in two conspicuous public places and by placing an advertisement in a newspaper of general circulation and to execute Municipal quit Claim Deeds for such property except that the Board of Selectmen, may without auction or advertisement, sell to the person or persons to whom a property was taxed at the time the property was acquired by the Town or to their heirs or assignees, such property at the amount of the accrued taxes, interest, lien costs and administrative fees as determined by State Law and the Board of Selectmen and to execute and deliver therefore a Municipal Quit Claim Deed for such property.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.  Discussion:  Arthur Harvey stated he believes there should be a Special Town Meeting instead of the Selectmen handling the matter.  Elizabeth Gravalos stated that the Selectmen years ago sold a piece of property without letting anyone know about it.


vote by  show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 26:


A motion was made by Morrill Nason to see if the Town will vote to fix the following dates on which real and personal property taxes shall be due and payable:  one half of the tax shall be due and payable on December 2, 2002 and one half of the tax shall be due and payable on May 1, 2003.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 27:


A motion was made by Bev Murphy to see if the Town will vote to fix an annual interest rate of eight and seventy five percent (8.75%) on real and personal property taxes not paid on or before December 1, 2002 and May 1, 2003. This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.  Discussion:  Rick Downing asked what the interest rate was last year.  Monica Mailly stated it was 11.5%.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 28:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will vote to authorize the Tax Collector or Deputy Tax Collector to accept prepayments of property taxes not yet due or assessed and to fix an annual interest rate of zero percent (0%) on taxes paid prior to the due date.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 29:


A motion was made by Dave Bowen to see if the Town will fix an annual interest rate of six and one half percent (6 1/2%) on excess taxes paid when tax abatements are issued by the Boaard of Assessors.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 30:


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to see if the Town will vote to accept the categories of funds listed in the warrant as provided by the Main State Legislature and appropriate and apply the total amount of $147,260.00 against the total amount authorized to be raised by Taxation (to reduce the 2002-2003 Tax commitment).  This motion was seconded by Bev Murphy.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 31:


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to see if the Town will vote to apply the local revenue amount of $119,350.00 against the total amount authorized to be raised by Taxation (to reduce the 2002-2003 Tax commitment).  This motion was seconded by Bev Murphy.  Discussion:  Rick Downing asked for an explanation.  Monica Mailly stated money comes from agent fees etc.  Daniel Irvine asked where does money go.  Peter Theriault answered that the money goes against what we have to raise in taxes.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 32:


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to see if the Town will vote to appropriate $30,000.00 from the Fund Balance to reduce the 2002-2003 Tax commitment.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.  


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 33:


A motion was made by Arlene Nason to see if the Town will authorize the Town Treasurer to establish and use a line of credit in anticipation of taxes and to see if the Town will vote to raise $500.00 for interest due and payable on said line of credit.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.  Discussion:  Arthur Calawa stated that this is a reasonable way to do business.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 34:


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to see if the Town will vote to raise $490.00 through taxation to contribute to area snowmobile clubs for snowmobile trail and bridge maintenance.  This motion was seconded by Dave Bowen.


vote by show of hands:  yes.





ARTICLE 35:


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to combine articles 35 through 44 for social services.  This motion was seconded by Scott Swain.  Discussion:  Arlene Nasons believed the articles should be voted on separatly.  Joan Jasper stated that several years ago we agreed to have the agencies get at least 7 signatures from residents in order to be on the warrant.  Arthur Harvey asked how do you get an article on the warrant now.  Terry Hayes answered that the Selectmen determine which articles are included on the warrant.  


vote by show of hands to vote on articles 35-44 as a group:  yes.


A motion was made by Peter Theriault to recommend zero amounts for all articles 35-44.  This motion was seconded by Rick Downing.  Discussion:  Peter Theriault stated the reason for zero amounts is to help lower taxes.  He would like to see services continue. Perhaps individuals could make donations.  They would be tax deductable.  Arlene Nason disagrees with zero amounts.


A motion was made by Arthur Harvey to amend the motion  on articles 35-44 to include amounts requested. This motion was seconded by Elizabeth Gravalos.  Discussion:  Peter Theriault stated that the agencies receive state funding.  Arlene Nasons stated that RCAM does a lot of  work in this area.  


vote by show of hands to amend the motion on articles 35-44 to include amounts requested:  yes.


A motion was made by Arthur Harvey to amend the motion on articles 35-44  to state article 38 and 44 are to read zero. This motion was seconded by Arthur Calawa.


vote by show of hands on articles 35-44 as requested except article 38 and 44 shall be zero.  yes.


A motion was  made by Jeremy Johnson to amend the motion on articles 35-44 to pay these agencies the same amount that was paid last year. This motion was seconded by Rick Downing.  Discussion:  Arlene Nason stated that she disagreed last year on the amount for Abused Women's Advocacy.  


A motion was made by Arthur Harvey to amend article 37 to $2000.00. This motion was seconded by Morrill Nason.


vote by show of hands to amend article 37 to state $2000.00:  No.


A motion was made by Arlene Nason to amend article 39 to read $100.00 and article 43 to read $200.00.  This motion was seconded by Elizabeth Gravalos.


vote by show of hands to amend article 39 to state $100.00 and article 43 to state $200.00:  No.


A motion was made  by Scott Swain to end discussion.  This motion was seconded by Peter Theriault.


vote by show of hands to end discussion:  yes.


vote by show of hands on articles 35-44 as a group to read amounts that were paid last year:  yes.





A motion was made by Dave Bowen to adjourn the Annual Town Meeting at 1:15pm.


This motion was seconded by David Kraske.
































Results prepared by _____________________________________Town Clerk


                               _____________________________________Deputy Town Clerk





